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PACIFIC POWER 
A DIVISION OF PACIFICORP 

June 24, 2015 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
3930 Fairview Industrial Dr. S.E. 
Salem, OR 97302-1166 

RE: RE XX-Waiver of billing adjustments for economic reasons 

825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

On June 24, 2014, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) issued Order No. 14-
230, adopting changes to rules regarding adjustments to utility bills as a result of under- or 
overbilling. As part of that order, the Commission ordered utilities that waive a billing 
adjustment for economic reasons to file an annual report documenting the waivers and providing 
the basis for the waiver. The annual reports required by the Commission in the event of a utility 
waiver of a billing adjustment for economic reasons are due "one year from the date of [Order 
No. 14-230]," that is, June 24, 2015. 

Pacific Power tracks and reviews adjustments on a monthly basis and agents are trained in 
adjusting bills in accordance with OAR 860-021-0135. For the twelve month period ended May 
2015, Pacific Power did not waive a billing adjustment for economic reasons. Therefore, Pacific 
Power does not intend to file an annual report as set forth in Order No. 14-230. 

If you have any questions, please contact Barb Coughlin at (503) 331-4306. 

Sincerely, 

R. Bryce Dalley 
Vice President, Regulation 

cc: Phil Boyle, Consumer Services Program Manager 


